
TOWN OF GREENWOOD 
MONTHLY BOARD MEETING 

MINUTES 
September 13, 2023 

 
The monthly board meeting for the Town of Greenwood was called to order by Chairman 
Mitchell Peters at 7:00 PM. All members present. 
 
Minutes – Minutes were read by Clerk Jill Scheithauer. A motion was made by Sup. Travis 
Fuchs to accept the minutes of the August meeting; second by Peters. Motion passed.  
 
Treasurer’s Report/Pay Bills – A motion was made by Sup. Mike Wudi to pay the bills and 
accept the treasurer’s report. Second by Fuchs. Motion passed.  
 
Public Input – None. 
 
Road Updates: We still have not received a response about moving the fiber optic on Lemke 
Creek Drive so graderman Kurt Bube can bury the last culvert. No updates on the River Road 
river bank issue. Peters will try and contact the DNR and Taylor County Land Conservation 
about fixing the bank. 
 

• Hetland Avenue Clean-Up – After Peters spoke to J.J.’s Brushcutting, who currently 
charges $150/hour, it was suggested that spend $7500 (an amount to be revisited every 
year) to hire them to do right-of-way clearing starting at Hetland Avenue and continue 
throughout the township until the allotted yearly amount is spent. A motion was made by 
Wudi and seconded by Fuchs outlining this. Motion passed. 

 

• Disaster Relief – Peters is working on finalizing the numbers and will be submitting the 
information to receive funding. 
 

• LRIP – Wudi asked if anyone has looked into the LRIP funding. Peters has been reading 
up on it. It is a competitive grant that we would have to apply for. At this point it is 
unknown if the town would have to match funds in order to qualify. 

 
Other Business – None. 
 
A motion was made by Fuchs and seconded by Wudi to adjourn the meeting at 8:01 PM. Next 
meeting to be held on October 11, 2023. Meeting adjourned.     
 

       Jill Scheithauer, Town Clerk 



TOWN OF GREENWOOD 
BOARD OF REVIEW 

SEPTEMBER 13 2023 
 

 
Township of Greenwood’s annual Board of Review was held on September 13, 2023. Called to 
order by Chairman Mitchell Peters at 6:00 PM. A motion was made by Sup. Mike Wudi to 
nominate Peters as the chair. Motion seconded by Sup. Travis Fuchs. 
 
Those present were Peters, Wudi, Fuchs, Clerk Jill Scheithauer, Treasurer Linda Bartelt, and 
Assessor Natalie DeLeasky. 
 
A motion to adjourn was made by Wudi and seconded by Fuchs to adjourn the BOR meeting at 
8:00 PM. Motion passed.  
 
No town taxpayers appeared before the board. 
 
        Jill Scheithauer 
        Town Clerk 


